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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR

No. 2019 - _28
TO : ALL CITY AND MUNICIPAL MAYORS, DILG REGIONAL
DIRECTORS, CITY AND MUNICIPAL LOCAL GOVERNMENT
OPERATIONS OFFICERS AND OTHERS CONCERNED
SUBJECT - 9™ NATIONAL CONVENTION OF THE PHILIPPINE

ASSOCIATION OF BUILDING OFFICIALS (PABO) ON APRIL
35,2019 AT BOHOL TROPICS RESORT, TAGBILARAN
CITY

The Philippine Association of Building Officials (PABO), together with PABO Bohol
Chapter will be conducting the 9th National Convention on April 3 -5, 2019 at Bohol Tropics
Resort, Tagbilaran City with the theme, “Leveraging Technology Towards Enhancing Services
and the Ease of Doing Business.”

With the recently enacted Republic Act No. 11032, otherwise known as the Ease of
Doing Business and Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018, this convention aims
to support the law by strengthening and reinforcing the government’s efforts and commitments
in the promotion of transparency and efficiency in the delivery of local government services.
Also, the convention serves as a peer to peer learning event with the primary objective of
strengthening the role of the Office of the Building Official in the advent of the information and
communication technology.

Relative to this, all City and Municipal Building Officials, Building Inspectors and their
staff are encouraged to attend the abovementioned activity on OFFICIAL BUSINESS. A
registration fee of Php 4, 500 inclusive of membership fee, participant’s kit, souvenir program,
certificate of attendance and appearance maybe authorized, chargeable against local
government funds, subject to the availability thereof, and to the usual accounting and auditing
rules and regulations.

For more information and related queries, interested parties may contact the PABO
Secretariat at +639093691185 or e-mail at pabonaicon 20189 gmail com.

All DILG Regional Directors and Field Officers are directed to cause the widest
dissemination of this Memorandum Circular within their respective areas of jurisdiction.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.

DUA . ANO
Secretary, DILG 1“
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